City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Minutes, June 7, 2021              Approval Date, July 6, 2021
· Prayer





· Pledge to the American Flag

· Call to Order
· Roll Call




Mary Ann Tremblay was absent.  In attendance were





Larry Sanders, Danny Wade, Susan Rogers, and Steve 
Maroney
· Others Present



14
· Minutes
Mayor Sanders asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of minutes from the board meeting on 5/3/21 and Alderman Wade moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Mayor Sanders seconded the motion – all were in favor, motion passed. 
· Treasurer’s Report 


Susan Rogers
· Communications from Madison Co. Sheriff John Mehr

· Madison County Sheriff John Mehr gave a presentation on the benefit of the City of Three Way installing security cameras in key locations around the city.  These are a special type of camera that are powerful enough to detect license plates numbers and car descriptions and provide assistance in high crimes, such as use with amber alerts.  He stressed that these cameras are very effective in helping police catch criminals that commit high crimes; they are not used to catch speeders.  The cost to contract the use of the cameras is $2,500 annually.  The city can sign a contract for 2 – 5 years and the contract includes replacement cost if any cameras get damaged and maintenance of the cameras.  Mayor Sanders thanked the Sheriff for the information and announced that the Board will study and consider the proposal at a future date.
· Communications From The People
· Several residents of Three Way attended the meeting to discuss speeding issues with the Sheriff’s Office.  Their main complaints were speeding in three areas:  1) Willow Ridge Subdivision; 2) Antioch Road; and 3) Turner Loop Road.  The Sheriff’s Office made a note and said they would immediately increase patrolling in these areas.  Sheriff Mehr stressed that citizens should call the Sheriff’s Office and report offenders.  It’s very helpful to note where the speeders live (if you have that information), what kind of car they drive, and to get license plates numbers if possible.  The Sheriff’s Office can knock on doors if they have enough information to prove a person is in constant violation of speeding laws.  The Sheriff’s Office passed out contact information at the meeting and encouraged everyone to call their office with any information that may help them catch offenders.  While having patrol cars in the area is important, they also need the public’s assistance.  Nell Moore presented Mayor Sanders with a signed petition to have speed humps installed on Small Oak in the Willow Ridge Subdivision.  Mayor Sanders said the City would verify the signatures and addresses and go from there.
· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen.
· Mayor Sanders presented the second reading of Ordinance No. 2021-1 Adopting the Annual Budget and Tax Rate for the City of Three Way for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2021 and Ending June 30, 2022.  Alderman Wade made a motion to accept the second reading of Ordinance No. 2021-1 Adopting the Annual Budget and Tax Rate of $0.5536 per $100 of assessed value on all real and personal property for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2021 and Ending June 30, 2022.  Mayor Sanders seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.  Alderman Wade noted that even though Alderman Tremblay was absent, she has given her full consent to pass the budget as noted by her vote in passing the first reading.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the 2021 Spring Paving Project was complete with the exception of smoothing out some pavement on a couple of driveways.
· Mayor Sanders presented the proposed 2021 Summer Paving Project to include paving of Blue Ridge and Pinnacle in the Meadow Green Subdivision at an estimated cost of $68,445.  Also included in the proposal was paving the walking trails in Pine Hill Park.  The exact cost is unknown.  The price is estimated as low as $3,000 or as high as $50,000, depending on how much work is needed.  Alderman Wade made a motion to bid the 2021 Summer Paving Project and Mayor Sanders seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion passed.
· Mayor Sanders reported that Lamar Advertising has removed their sign as requested and this project is complete.
· Mayor Sanders announced that the next board meeting date fell on Monday, July 5, the same day the City will observe the July 4 holiday.  The July meeting date was moved to Tuesday, July 6.
· Adjourn
· Alderman Wade motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mayor Sanders did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· Tuesday, July 6
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
